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1. Introduction 

1.1 Throughout 2012 there has been significant progress on developing new 
schools funding formulae for Walsall.  This note updates Schools Forum on 
issues that have arisen and progress made since the meeting on 9 October 
2012. 

 
2. Department for Education (DfE) 

2.1 On the 12 October 2012 a letter was received from the DfE (Appendix 1).   

2.2 There were two key points of this letter.  The first is that DfE will review the 
impacts of the new funding formulae in early 2013. 

2.3 The second point is that DfE have guaranteed that there will be a Minimum 
Funding Guarantee (MFG) in 2015/16.  Schools facing significant decreases 
will receive further protection in 2015/16.  DfE have not yet stated at what 
level that protection will be. 

3. Cabinet 

3.1 The schools funding formula as developed and recommended by Schools 
Forum was endorsed by Cabinet on 24 October 2012. 

3.2 The letter from Schools Forum (as agreed at 9 October) was read out at 
Cabinet. 

4. Final Template for DfE 

4.1 The DfE require submission of the template by 31 October 2012.  At the time 
of writing it is planned to submit on 31 October.  Appendix 2 is the proforma. 

4.2 Since 9 October there have been minor revisions to the funding formula 
template and these are summarised. 

4.3 The first is that the template includes the impact of delegation.  The funds 
previously held centrally are delegated out to schools before any de-
delegation.  As with many things in the new funding formula there are limited 
choices available on how to allocate funds to schools.  With a maximum lump 
sum already having been used choices are restricted further.  Allocating 
funding on a per pupil basis would be the only real option for most services.  
The only 2 exceptions that have been identified are Free School Meal (FSM) 
Eligibility and Behaviour Support. 

4.4 After consultation with the working group, FSM Eligibility will be divided as 
part of deprivation.  Logically the higher the FSM, the higher the cost of 
identifying eligibility.  Behaviour Support has also been linked to deprivation 
as it is believed that current usage of the service suggests this is the best 
driver. 



4.5 The template also requires a proportion of ‘High Needs’ funding to be 
identified and included.  Work on High Needs is ongoing and we are working 
closely with colleagues in the Black Country area.  Walsall currently has 
statementing funding fully delegated and an appropriate proportion of this 
funding needs to remain delegated and included in the DfE proforma.  Based 
on current work 60% of funding has been delegated into the proforma.  The 
remaining 40% will be held centrally, to be allocated as top up funding where 
the specific needs of pupils are more complex.  This does not impact on a 
school’s ability to meet the needs of children but is to ensure that schools 
receive the appropriate level of funding to meet the same need.  If further 
High Needs work reveals an issue here then a revised template would be sent 
to DfE. 

4.6 Finally the LA is required to publish a statement which defines the 
circumstances in which additional funding will be provided from the High 
Needs block where a school’s formula funding does not adequately reflect the 
number of SEN pupils.  Further work is needed here but for submission 
purposes the definition is currently, “Where a school’s total contribution to the 
costs of high needs pupils (£6k per pupil) exceeds 60% of their notional SEN 
budget the local authority will provide additional High Needs funding.” 

5. Recommendations 

5.1 Schools Forum is recommended to note the report. 

5.2 Schools Forum is asked to endorse paragraphs 4.4, 4.5 and 4.6 while further 
work takes place.  

 






